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Wildlife Management Bulletins are produced to make available 
to wildlife administrators the information contained in re­
ports which are submitted by officers of the Canadian Wild­
life Service. 

The reports do not, in most cases, cover extensive studies 
and are not written primarily for'publication,. Recommenda­
tions arising from the studies are not included. 



Prince Albert National Park is situated almost in 

the geographical centre of Saskatchewan, 312 miles north of the 

international boundary. It is the third largest of Canada's 

national parks, being exceeded in size only by Banff and Jasper 

National Parks. Its area at the time this investigation took 

place was 1,869 square miles, but has since been reduced to 

1,496 square miles. Its greatest north-south length is about 

51 miles and its maximum width, in the latitude of Trappers Lake, 

31 mileso The mean elevation above sea-level is approximately 

1,800 feeto 

Although the park has a general boreal aspect, it is 

comparatively close to the agricultural lands of the Great Plains, 

the southeast corner of the park being only about 30 airline 

miles from Prince Albert and 105 miles from Saskatoon. An all-

weather highway runs from Prince Albert to park headquarters at 

Waskesiu. The incoming tourist notices a rapid and interesting 

transition from the open farmland country to the seclusion of 

the deep forest. Now that access to the park is easy, it has 

become one of the chief recreation areas of prairie folk. 

In 1940 little knowledge of the wildlife of the park 

was available to the administration. The Federal Department of 

Mines and Resources therefore directed that a survey of the fauna 

should be made and assigned the writer to investigate the mammals 

and birds. This report presents the information about the bird 

life of the park that was obtained. The mammals are described 

in a separate bulletin of this series. 

The investigation was not carried on continuously. It 


